Rotogram  08/23/18 
Katey led the pledge, Randy led us in "America the Beautiful", and Bob P brought us together in prayer. 
We had 15 members, 2 honorary members, and our only guest was speaker Sue Ruka.  
 Evelyn picked her own ticket to win $30 dollars in the 50:50. 
Important Dates:
September 5 at 3:30 pm: Golf Outing with Kiwanis and Lions at Linderhof.  $25 for golf and dinner, will get a price for dinner only
September 6: No meeting

September 14: KHS Football Concessions 6 to 9 pm
September 15: RLI at Dartmouth in Lebanon, NH
September 18:  Zone Assembly in Montreal
September 22: Habitat for Humanity build day

September 28: KHS Football Concession (Homecoming) 6 to 9 pm

October 12: KHS Football Concessions 6 to 9 pm
October 30: Paul Harris Dinner at Stonehurst. Cocktails at 5:30, Dinner 6:30
November 8: District Assembly at Northern Vermont University
November 12,13,14: Rotary Radio Auction
May 30: New Generations Awards

2019 Rotary International Convention in Hamberg, Germany
2020 Rotary International Convention is in Hawaii so start planning ahead. 
Announcements
Thank You Cards: Copper Cannon Camp wrote to thank us for our $900 donation to sponsor a camper. Believe in Books thanked us for our $500 contribution to the purchase of 200 new books for the Summer Bookmobile. 
We are returning to Mineral Springs Cafe on Thursday September 13th! There will be a new chef and she and Nanci have been talking about ideas for keeping breakfast more interesting. Email Nanci with any feedback or ideas for delicious breakfasts. 
Kelly passed a sign up sheet for the golf outing on September 12. We would love to have at least 10 participants. Even novice golfers should give it a whirl! It is always a fun night so please let Kelly know if you want play or even just come to dinner. Spouses, friends, significant others are welcome, too.

KHS Football concession nights are just around the corner! Kelly will be sending sign-up sheets starting next week. This is a great opportunity to bring friends or family to see Rotarians at work in our community.  Sept 14th, Sept 28th (homecoming), and Oct 12 are our dates. 

Bob received a request from Steve J for a contribution of $600 for a new boiler for the Steak and Lobster Feast to benefit Easter Seals and Camp Sno Mo. The Board approved the request via email. Our logo will be featured with sponsors and our banner will hang at the event. 

Sue Ruka - Memorial Hospital, Adult Day Center

The MWV will soon be one of the oldest counties in the state, so we need resources for caregivers. By 2030 over 48% of our population will be over 65. The Day Center will provide respite for caregivers and is the result of a generous gift from the Betty C. Ketchum Foundation. The central location on Rt 113 will be easily accessible for many communities. 
Services will include activities to stimulate memory and cognition, medication management, assistance with activities of daily living (bathing, etc), meals including snacks and a hot lunch, and social services counseling.  The Center will offer educational resources for caregivers. 
The goal is to provide an enjoyable and productive day for people so that they will want to return. There will be a library, a cafe, an exercise space, an enclosed garden and screen porch. There will also be smaller quiet rooms for individuals who need lower levels of stimulation. There will even be a spa that offers pedicures, massages, and help with grooming. 

Evelyn asked how they will find the skilled employees to staff this facility. Sue is working with several organizations to encourage skilled workers to come to the valley for these types of jobs. She is also working with community colleges and others to try to make geriatrics a more attractive field. 

Day Centers are very expensive to run so they are seeking funding through multiple sources, including grants, government reimbursement, and individual donations. 
Happy/Sad Dollars
Randy acted as interim Sergeant at Arms. He missed us for a few weeks because Michelle has been sick but was glad to be back. 
Bill spun the wheel and gave $4 for his 75th birthday and 52nd anniversary. He gave another dollar for our speaker and the great project she shared with us - maybe we can get a short bus for transport to the Center after meetings. 

Chuck gave a dollar for the adult day center because it will meet a huge need in the community. His daughter traveled around wildfires on her way from Sacremento to British Columbia. Even in BC the visibility is so poor she can't see across the lake where she s staying. 

Katey won 4 tickets to Red Sox in September! She gave another happy dollar to celebrate cleaning and reorganizing her house after her vacation. Glad to see the day center coming to the Valley. 
Bob P gave a dollar for the day center and for the assisted living complex that is proposed on Eagles Way. 
Roy gave a dollar to celebrate sending 2 granddaughters to college this year. 
Nate gave 2 dollars for sending the kids to school next week.

John gave a dollar because his 2 grandnieces are visiting - they are 3 and 5 so he hoped he was up to the challenge. 
Nanci gave a few late dollars for the meetings she missed while at camp this summer so we can keep the budget balanced. She gave another to celebrate passing the final level of judging and Arabella winning another title in obedience. 
Evelyn spun the wheel for $1 for her birthday and gave another $9 for the best golf game she has ever played yesterday in the pouring rain - despite the circumstances her threesome won they whole shebang! She even won 4 raffle prizes! She also got her JP license and will be officiating her first wedding on Saturday. 

Ann gave $1 for a week of birthdays - kids, granddaughters, and others. She gave another for Nanci because she and Kirk never would have discovered Tibetan Terriers without Nanci talking them into going to a dog show years ago. 
Shauna will be Newfoundland this week! She gave another for our speaker, and another for our great weather. 

Carolyn's celebrated with her family before sending her grandson off to college this morning! She reminded her son that the most important and most challenging things we do for our kids is to give them life and then to give them wings. She gave another dollar with thanks for Sue Ruka and the work she is doing in the community. She gave a sad dollar because the air quality on the west coast has driven her sister who lives in the Pacific NW to Florida for 2 wks so she can breathe a little easier. 
Kelly gave a scooter dollar for Jess who is on her way back to school. Kelly also gave a sad dollar because she was sad to see her go. She was glad that Jess will have her own car and a great parking spot, though. She gave another for nephew in who is on his way to Poland for 3 wks with his National Guard unit. The Guard had a bit of a snafu with travel plans: when he showed up for his flight in Phillie yesterday, he discovered that he wasn't supposed to leave until the next day.  Kelly was also proud that LA Drew will be working on the Day Center. She was also worried she had a target somewhere on her because she got hit by another line drive this week!
Sheri gave a dollar because Evelyn reminded her of getting a firend ordained to officiate their wedding: he finished up by putting cheesy Hawaiian leis around their necks and giving them giant drinks to carry back down the aisle. She was also excited to be heading to camp this weekend with friends. 
Bob gave a grumpy dollar because Henry the Honda died (RIP) and he had to give his free loaner back today. Unfortunately he hasn't found a car dealer who lives by the 4  way test so he doesn't have a new car yet. 
Bob adjourned the meeting at 8:25 am and people started putting sandwiches together for Habitat for Humanity. 
